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Neighbourhood Watch (NHW) Implementation
Thank you to all those who responded to the launch of NHW from 15 January. 34% of residences in the parish indicated that they wanted to be involved. Take up included both our villages and some outlying farms although Hayton village was particularly unresponsive. Anyone wishing to join in is welcome anytime by emailing r.mills397@btinternet.com.
It is intended that communication will be by regular emailed bulletins with newsflashes emailed out if there are any urgent issues to be brought to your attention. Copies of bulletins will be posted on village notice boards and the Parish Council website at www.haytonandburnbypc.co.uk.
The launch briefing said that NHW signs would appear on a few lamp posts in each village. However, we realised when we got them that probably they are a bit too lurid for our rural setting so the intention now is to put one on the side of The Old Bus Stop at Burnby for people entering the village from Pocklington. You will be able to see from this whether you think we need more.
We have permission for others – probably the most effective would be on the lamp post in Burnby facing down the road to Hayton at the junction with Pocklington Lane to pick up people from that direction. For Hayton, in view of the general disinterest there, it would not be appropriate to erect one until it can be called properly a NHW zone. There is an old version of the sign on the post next to the Plough Inn which provides a degree of presence for now. All comments are welcome.
NHW in the East Riding
New NHW groups are being set up all the time: 18 between July and October last year; 16 between November and January this year. These include our neighbours Londesborough, York Road Shiptonthorpe, Yapham cum Meltonby and new Riverwatch groups in the Driffield area. This all adds to the effectiveness through shared information and reporting. District groups are being formed as individual groups grow in number. The first Pocklington area group meeting was held at the Old Courthouse last September.
Community Policing
PCSO Mike Simpson will be holding drop-in surgeries at Pocklington library between 10am and 12noon on 22 February and 21 March. He will discuss community issues and offer crime prevention advice.
Other than Crime
NHW is about other issues too. For example, our rural roads are suffering badly with heavier and more frequent traffic not matched by necessary maintenance. Any resident can initiate action on pothole repairs, as I have twice now, by visiting www.eastriding.gov.uk and entering Pothole into the search facility. You will need to provide clear and precise information regarding location and severity. They undertake to repair non urgent within 28 days and dangerous within 24 hours. Other potential topics are included in the leaflet issued with the launch briefing and available at The Old Bus Stop at Burnby and at the garage at Hayton. I can email you one if you prefer.
Robert Mills
All contact to Co-ordinator please:
Robert Mills (tel: 07710 316704 or email: r.mills397@btinternet.com)
If unavailable, please contact Deputy Co-ordinator:
Carol Gray (tel: 07825 779774 or email: thehagues1@hotmail.com)
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